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AN EQUAL OPPORTUNITY / AFFIRMATIVE ACTION EMPLOYER 

REPORT OF PUBLIC HEARING 

November 9, 2023 

11:00 a.m. 
 

Division Staff Present: 

Taylor Corpening, Rule-review Manager 

Diana Barbry, Rule-making Assistant 

Greta Hill (Via Conference Call) 
 

Others Present: 

Adam Sholar, NCHCFA 
 

Purpose of Hearing 

This is the public hearing for the proposed amendment and fiscal note for Nursing Pool Licensure 

rules 10A NCAC 13L .0201, .0301 and .0302. 

 

The purpose of this meeting is not to discuss or debate the rules and fiscal note but rather, to accept 

comments from the public on these proposed rules and fiscal note that was prepared for these rules. 

The Department will receive public comments through close of business on January 30, 2015. All 

comments, including those from this public hearing, are considered prior to the MCC adopting the 

proposed rules and submitting them to the Rule Review Commission for approval. 
 

The public hearing was opened by Taylor Corpening at 11:00 a.m. No members of the public 

were present. The meeting was recessed at 11:01 a.m. for 20 minutes to allow for more members 

of the public to attend. 
 

Adjournment 

During the recess, one members of the public arrived who wanted to make comments and one oral 

comment was recorded for the rule(s) as follows:  

 

• Adam Sholar, NCHCFA spoke on behalf of the North Carolina Health Care Facilities   

Association (NCHCFA) in support of the two rules for Nursing Pool Licensure proposed    

for amendment in response to the N.C. Medical Care Commission’s granting of a petition   

submitted for rulemaking. NCHCFA submitted the initial petition that led to these two   

proposed revised rules.  

 

 

 

Adam also reiterated NCHCFA’s original petition asking for many other changes to the 



  

 2 

rules governing the licensure and operation of Nursing Pools. We hope the Division of 

Health Service Regulation (the Division) and the Medical Care Commission (MCC) 

continue to examine these proposed changes and further amend the Nursing Pool rules. 

NCHCFA stands ready to work with both the Division and the MCC to assist with this 

effort. 

 

There being no additional comments, the public hearing was adjourned at 11:21 a.m. 
 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 
 

Taylor Corpening, Rule-review Manager 

November 9, 2023 


